



MATH CLUB

Presided over by Brother Leo, the Math Club endeavors to show all members the practical value of this fascinating Science. The meetings are highlighted by a report on some famous Mathematician but always end up in a mood of gaiety, with Brother Leo stumping the boys by demonstrations of his "wizzardries". An underlying purpose of the Math Club is affording its members valuable practice in teaching this subject by having them offer scheduled assistance to the lower classes, both interested parties being benefitted. During the year the boys enjoyed themselves at "socials" which incorporated education along with enjoyment.

INDICATOR CLUB

Revived once again after a lapse of four years, the Indicator Club soon acquired many members, including not only Chemistry Majors but also other students interested in more than a classroom knowledge of Chemistry. Regular meetings were conducted throughout the school year at which enlightening talks were given on such subjects as the electron microscope and the Abbé Refractometer. Following these meetings the usual procedure of serving refreshments and sandwiches was followed. The Indicator Club is quite anxious to inaugurate a program of scheduled trips to industrial labrotories in the area so that the members may observe Chemistry in action.

MENDEL SOCIETY

The men of St. Francis College can be justly proud of their Mendel Society, for it was the first Chapter in the State of New York and one of the first of the five original Chapters in the entire United States. The Mendel Society is the oldest organization in St. Francis College, and it has always been a favorite among the students.

The purpose of the Mendel Society is to stimulate and develop in the student an interest in biology and its allied fields. Our future doctors and research biologists are imbued with the thought that life is sacred and must be preserved.

Under the guidance of its Moderator, Professor John Baiardi, and club president, John Quinn, the Mendel Society made a greater comeback last year than many of the College's organizations. This was a result of the untiring efforts of the Society's Officers and the individual members, who, acting in perfect unity, launched an extensive membership campaign and booster drive. Activity nights were enlivened by medical movies and lectures by prominent speakers in the field of biology, all of which served to arouse in the students a greater interest in that field.

